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Dawn 

As the dark awaits the dawn, 
so we await your light. 

O Star of promise,  
scatter night,  
loving bright,  
loving bright,  

till shades of fear are gone. 
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ELW pg. 261 
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Did you know that the Sunday Worship bulletin 
is available online for review or to print?  The 
bulletin includes the prayer concerns; upcoming 
events; and current announcements.  Go to 
oslme.com to view or print the bulletin.  Note: 
bulletins are updated weekly. 

Office/Building Hours 
8am—3pm, Mon-Thurs 

November 27, 2023 
 

On behalf of Stepping Stones, I would 
like to express our sincerest gratitude 
for your generous donation of 
$5,000.00 to our New Emergency 
Shelter.  Your contribution will go a 
long way in helping us provide a safe 

haven for those in our community who are in desperate need of 
shelter and support.  Once again, thank you for your generous 
donation. 
 
Dana Neil 
Assistant Director 

************* 
 
 
 
 
Thank you for your gift(s) given to your synod, received by 
Lutheran Disaster Response in October 2023. 
 
Your Spirit-filled generosity helps families and communities 
reeling from disasters.  No matter the variety of disaster, no 
matter the variety of need, your gifts to Lutheran Disaster 
Response enable people to rebuild their lives and livelihoods 
now and far into the future.   
 
Amanda White, Director, Congregational Generosity 
 
Gifts:  10/31/2023—US Wildfires—$1,369.61 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCKtv7nsIHNisU_a4YgKFV9g
http://www.oslme.com
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RIC Update 
 
In July, we began the process towards becoming a Reconciling In Christ (RIC) 
congregation.  RIC is a designation given by the organization 
ReconcilingWorks to congregations that are welcoming and affirming of all 
people regardless of their sexual orientation, gender identity, or gender 
expression.   
 
Over the summer and fall, we have had several opportunities for folks to ask 
questions and learn more about the process, including a book study and Bible 
study. (There are still copies of the Bible study resource in the office if you 
would like one!).  You can learn more about ReconcilingWorks and about 
becoming an RIC congregation at this website: https://
www.reconcilingworks.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In addition, over the fall a small task force has met and worked on a welcome 
statement that includes an intentional welcome to members of the LGBTQIA+ 
community.  This new welcome statement is one of the requirements for 
becoming an RIC congregation.  On January 21st, we will hold an adult forum 
during the coffee hour (10:15 in the Friendship Room) to share the new 
welcome statement with you and talk further about what it means to be a 
welcoming and affirming community.  The adult forum will be led by Pr. 
Heather, Pr. Sarah, and members of the council.  

January 21st, we will 

hold an adult forum 

during the coffee hour….. 

Copies available in 
the church office. 

https://www.reconcilingworks.org
https://www.reconcilingworks.org
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In memory of Dick Bauer 
Given by:  Martha Bauer 
 
In honor of our children: Blake, Parker & 
Kenna 
Given by:  Kyle & Becky Behrens 
 
In memory of Barry Bloom 
Given by:  Julie Bloom & family 
 
In memory of Theresa & Sebastian 
Busalacchi 
Given by:  Mary Busalacchi 
 
In memory of Sandra Christianson 
Given by:  Vic Christianson & Cathy 
Erickson 
 
In honor of our parents/grandparents: 
John & Diane Creaser and 
Gary & Sue Russo 
Given by:  Joe, Jenna, Mariyah & Myranda 
Creaser 
 
In memory of Jim Daines and Beth Daines 
West 
Given by:  Jeanette Daines 
 
In memory of Russ & Adeline Dodge and 
Ed Dzikonski 
Given by:  Bob & Mary Dodge 
 
In memory of Avis & Chub Smithback 
Given by:  Pat Erickson 
 
In memory of Clayton Erickson 
Given by:  Pat Erickson 
 
In memory of our parents 
Given by:  Pr. Pete & Marilyn Friberg 
 
In memory of Mabel Gifford and Loretta 
Wiehr 
Given by:  Michaela Gifford 
 
In memory of Floyd & Alice Reckin 
Given by:  Everett & Verla Haney 
 
 
 

In memory of Charles & Marguerite 
Trempe and 
Herman & Anna Weigel 
Given by:  Jason & Diane Hausler 
 
In memory of Tom & Mary Hegna 
Given by:  the Hegna daughters:  Terry, 
Kathy, Wendy, Laury & families 
 
In honor of Sarah, Amanda, Stephen, Isaiah 
and Ilisabeth 
Given by:  Bob & Kathy Hirsch 
 
In memory of Rose Ann Husby and  
Mary Jo Spletter 
Given by:  Jeff & Tiffany Jaeger & family 
 
In memory of Willard & Carolyn Snustad, 
Walter & Virginia Kalscheur, 
Peggy Snustad, and 
Vicky Kalscheur 
Given by:  the Kalscheur family 
 
In memory of Glenn & Joyce Peterson 
Given by:  Judy Kirk 
 
In memory of Friedl Bartl 
Given by:  Mike & Becky Kneer 
 
In memory of Hank’s mother: Marie 
Schillberg 
and 
In honor of our grandchildren 
Given by:  Hank & Marge Kunkel 
 
In memory of Connie Larson 
Given by:  Doug & Ann Larson 
 
In memory of Connie Larson 
Given by:  Gary Larson 
 
In memory of Amund & Marie Bakke and 
Harold & Inez Lemke 
Given by:  Kris Lemke & family 
 
In memory of Francis & Violet Eiseth 
Given by:  Barb Lindberg 
 
 
 

In memory of Gloria Miller 
Given by:  Glen Miller 
 
In memory of Rev. Curtis Miller 
Given by:  Pr. Sarah & Nathan Miller, 
Soren, Lydia and Henry 
 
In memory of Rich Nelson 
Given by:  Bonnie Nelson 
 
In memory of Floyd Ninas and 
In honor of Pearl Ninas 
Given by:  Richard Ninas 
 
In honor of our children:  Carl, 
Elizabeth and Marshall 
Given by:  Jeff & Nancy Ohvall 
 
In memory of Bill Strand, Kari Strand, 
Kathy Strand and Si & Betty Olson 
Given by:  Tom & Kristie Olson 
 
In honor of Mark Slinden, Grandma and 
Grandpa Slinden, and the Peterson Lotze 
family 
Given by:  Kate & Annie Schofield 
 
In memory of Geoff Scott 
Given by:  Kathy Scott 
 
In memory of our parents:  
Haldo & Edna Slinden and  
Neal & Anita McKinley 
In honor of our children: 
Mark Slinden and Diane Schofield & family 
Given by:  Howie & Rita Slinden 
 
In memory of Louis, Alda and Terry 
Solberg 
Given by:  Mary Solberg 
 
In memory of Dick Weber and Sherry Otto 
Given by:  Connie Weber 
 
In memory of Lucille Whittier 
Given by:  Herbert H. White 
 
THANK YOU to everyone who 
helped decorate our sanctuary 
for the Christmas season. 
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‘YOUR’  OSL Library 

 
 
 

 
 
Good morning, and a very Happy New Year to the Our Saviors family!  
 
This month, I’d like to feature an author who has become very popular with OSL Reading Club members. Marie Benedict writes 
novels about accomplished women who have made a mark on the world. Although they are technically fiction, all her novels are 
fact-based and extremely readable and interesting. Our library currently has 3 of Ms. Benedict’s novels: 
 

The Only Woman in the Room FIC/BEN  
Her beauty almost certainly saved her from the rising Nazi party and led to marriage with an Austrian arms dealer. 
Underestimated in everything else, she overheard the Third Reich's plans while at her husband's side and understood 
more than anyone would guess. She devised a plan to flee in disguise from their castle, and the whirlwind escape landed 
her in Hollywood. She became Hedy Lamarr, screen star. 
 
But she kept a secret more shocking than her heritage or her marriage: she was a scientist. And she had an idea that 
might help the country fight the Nazis and revolutionize modern communication...if anyone would listen to her. 
 
The Mystery of Mrs. Christie FIC/BEN 
In December 1926, Agatha Christie goes missing. Investigators find her empty car on the edge of a deep, gloomy pond, 
the only clues some tire tracks nearby and a fur coat left in the car—strange for a frigid night. Her World War I veteran 
husband and her daughter have no knowledge of her whereabouts, and England unleashes an unprecedented manhunt to 
find the up-and-coming mystery author. Eleven days later, she reappears, just as mysteriously as she disappeared, 
claiming amnesia and providing no explanations for her time away. 
 
The puzzle of those missing eleven days has persisted. With her trademark historical fiction exploration into the 
shadows of the past, acclaimed author Marie Benedict brings us into the world of Agatha Christie, imagining why such 
a brilliant woman would find herself at the center of such murky historical mysteries. 
 
What is real, and what is mystery? What role did her unfaithful husband play, and what was he not telling investigators? 
 
The Personal Librarian FIC/BEN 
In her twenties, Belle da Costa Greene is hired by J. P. Morgan to curate a collection of rare manuscripts, books, and 
artwork for his newly built Pierpont Morgan Library. Belle becomes a fixture in New York City society and one of the 
most powerful people in the art and book world, known for her impeccable taste and shrewd negotiating for critical 
works as she helps create a world-class collection. 
 
But Belle has a secret, one she must protect at all costs. She was born not Belle da Costa Greene but Belle Marion 
Greener. She is the daughter of Richard Greener, the first Black graduate of Harvard and a well-known advocate for 
equality. Belle’s complexion isn’t dark because of her alleged Portuguese heritage that lets her pass as white—her 
complexion is dark because she is African American. 
 

Check these books out! They are excellent reading. Look for them on the east wall in the “Reading Club Review” or “Newer 
Fiction” shelves. 
 
Bonnie Nelson, librarian 
bjnelson7@gmail.com or librarian@oslme.com 

If a book is well 
written, I always 
find it too short” 
     Jane Austen 

mailto:bjnelson7@gmail.com
mailto:librarian@oslme.com
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Kwik Trip Gift Cards—Fundraiser for the National Youth Gathering 
 
The youth attending the NYG in July will be selling Kwik Trip Gift cards every 
month to earn money for their trip.  Once a month an order will be submitted.  Orders 
arrive back in about a week.  Youth will contact you for pick up. 
 
Please consider ordering gift cards for upcoming travel or to clean your car off during the “salt season”.  
See any youth at the table on Sundays.  Questions?  Contact Denise. 

Kids Cooking and Caring class returns February 2nd with Cookie/
Treat Edition. 
 
We will be mixing up some cookie dough to take home to bake 
along with baking a frosted pan of brownies during class.  Cookies 
will be going home and also added to our Meals-to-Go 
ministry...and maybe even Sunday morning coffee fellowship! 
 
Be on the lookout for signups under the skylights. 

Coloring Page/Art Collection 
We are collecting coloring pages and any artwork that you would like to share with the 
homebound members of OSL in Jan/Feb.  If you are an adult who enjoys adult coloring 
books and would like to share those pages, please add your artwork to the collection basket 
in the friendship room.  It would also be wonderful if you SIGNED your artwork too! 

Meals-To-Go-Ministry  Meals are available to pick up and deliver to anyone who 
would benefit from a meal.  Brunch casseroles, Ham and Broccoli dishes, Pizza baked  
ziti and Lasagna are available. 
 
Pick one up from the freezer in the maintenance room (downstairs) and deliver it on 
behalf of OSL. 

Mark your calendars: 
 

COMMUNION INSTRUCTION 
January 31, 4-5:50pm 

(recognition on Sunday, Feb. 4th) 
If you’d like to have your child go thru the class and be recognized, email Denise and let her 
know.  All attendees will go thru the instruction class followed by making unleavened bread and 
a commemorative chalice as a milestone gift from OSL. 

Sunday school resumes on Sunday, January 14th 

Submitted by Denise Vick 
Any questions, you can reach her at denise@oslme.com 

or call her at 214-435-3323 

mailto:Denise@oslme.com
mailto:Denise@oslme.com
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How can you help this month? 
 

  
Are you a Thrivent member?  If so, please consider 
applying for a Thrivent Action Grant to help with 
shopping for the pantry.  If you need help with the 
application, contact Becky Kneer; she would be happy 
to walk you through the process.  This is one of the 
main resources we have for funding the shopping we 
do for the pantry supplies. 
 
We also accept monetary donations. ~~Just mark 
“LFP fund” in the memo line of your check.  
 

 
Do you have a spare 30 minutes once per week?  If so, 
please consider signing up to be a pantry steward.  
Orientation is available for your first time; email us if 
you are interested.  Check out our OSL website or the 
QR code below to see the sign up page. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact information: 
Becky Kneer (becky.kneer@gmail.com) 

Beth Mason (terrybethmason@gmail.com) 

Winter Little Free Pantry Update 

Menomonie Habitat Faith Build 
 

The twin home in Menomonie (Faith Build) continues to move forward!  
A “ground blessing” on December 10th was well attended and the 
community is engaged! 
 
January/February will be focused on interior mechanical work at the Faith 
Build (HVAC, electrical, plumbing, inspections).  If there is a break in 
the weather, perhaps there may be an opportunity to work on the exterior 
siding (TBD).   
 
To keep your eye out for the next (likely February) opportunities, visit 
cvh4h.volunteerhub.com.  
 
We appreciate your participation. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090545a4ac2da0fc1-osllittle#/
mailto:becky.kneer@gmail.com
mailto:terrybethmason@gmail.com
https://cvh4h.volunteerhub.com/vv2/
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Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
Council Minutes for Tuesday, November 14 

Present: Rod Smeltzer (president), Lindsay Barnhart (vice president), Katie Benson (secretary), Gayle Holte, Jeff 
Jaeger, Beth Mason, Pastor Sarah Miller, Sarah Place, Jeff Vick, Pastor Heather Wigdahl  
 
Call to order at 6:06pm. 

Opening Devotion 

Old Business 

 

A. Approval of October 2023 minutes. Motion by Gayle and seconded by Jeff J.  Motion carries. 

B. Financial Report: In October, there was a total income of $27,833.99 and total expenses were $26,877.97 for a 
positive net income of $956.02. 

Informational item: the line item for kitchen expenses will have to be over budget. Some supplies expenses 
have been over the budget, but this is being monitored. 

The Donor Advised family has made a request to send $17,000 from the donor advised account to Luther 
Park. Motion to approve by Jeff V. and seconded by Beth. Motion carries. 
 
Motion by Jeff J and seconded by Gayle to approve the financial report. Motion carries. 

C. Pastor Heather’s Report 

Worship 

- Our worship attendance has been increasing through the fall. It has been fun to have more families and 
children in worship and to be able to offer children’s sermons again. Our Sunday School children will 
be singing this Sunday (November 12). 

- We have set our Christmas Eve worship schedule. We will gather at 4PM and 7PM for our Christmas 
Eve candlelight services. (The morning of December 24 we also host the 4th Sunday of Advent during 
our regular worship time of 9AM. Every 7 years, Christmas Eve falls on a Sunday, which also ends up 
being the 4th Sunday of Advent). We will gather on Sunday, December 31 at 9AM for a Lessons and 
Carols service. 

- We have hosted our first Wednesday Compline service (Night Prayer) with a small gathering in  
attendance. We will offer this service as we are able and as it fits within our church calendar, and as it 
makes sense with interest and participation. 

 
Visitation Ministry: We are introducing our Visitation Team Coordinator on Sunday, November 12 during 
worship. Gayle Holte will be serving in this volunteer role. We are excited to reignite and expand this 
aspect of our visitation ministry. Gayle will host an orientation for interested visitors the following Sunday, 
November 19. 

Annual meeting: I recommend setting our annual meeting for February 18 at 10:15am following our 
worship service. Annual reports would then have a deadline for submission of January 22. 
 
Council budget planning meeting: Last year we scheduled a special budget planning meeting to finalize our 
recommended budget for review and approval at our annual meeting. I recommend we schedule this retreat 
for Sunday, January 14, beginning at 11AM, and including lunch. 

 Motion for final Council Budget Planning Meeting to be on January 14 at 10:15. Motion by Pastor 

(Continued on page 9) 
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Heather, with second by Sarah Place. Motion carries. 
 

Donor Advised request: We have a request for the council to approve a gift of $17,000 from the donor of our 
Donor Advised Fund for Luther Park to support this ministry. 
 
Nominating Committee work: We have one council member’s term ending this year. We are grateful for 
Sarah Place and her leadership for these past 6 years! We will be looking for a new council member to serve 
in the coming year. If there are recommendations, please share with them with a member of our Nominating 
Committee. 

- Positions needing to be filled: 
* Council: one new member 
* Synod Assembly Representatives: 4 lay members 
* American Luther Home Representatives: 2 representatives (last year: Amy Whelan and Paul 

Horvath) 
* Representatives for Luther Park (last year: Amy Eitrheim, Mary Bensen, and Ted Bensen) 
* Board Members for LCM: 2 people/2-year term. 

 Current: Ted Bensen (1 year left in second term) and Jason Hausler (can be re-elected for 2nd 
term) 

 
Sick Leave: I will be having shoulder surgery on November 30. My absence is yet to be fully determined. 
Pastor Sarah and I have a plan in place! 

D. Pastor Sarah’s Report 

Welcome/Hospitality 

- We have continued to provide pastoral care and hospitality for funeral families throughout the month of 
October. 

- We are hosting two baptisms in worship on Sunday, November 12th. 
- Our new dial-up service, Listen to Church, had been cutting out after 90 minutes. In working with Audio 

Architects that issue has now been resolved. The service is set to stream for up to 180 minutes. 

- The church office will be closed Wednesday, November 22nd and Thursday, November 23rd for the 
Thanksgiving holiday. 

- The annual Bake Sale is scheduled for Saturday, December 2nd with preparations taking place in the 
week leading up to the sale. 

 
Worship 

- On Sunday, Nov 5th, we hosted a beautiful All Saints Worship Service in which we gave thanks for and 
remembered the lives of those who had died in this past year. Many of our funeral families were in 
attendance on that day. 

- On Sunday Nov 12th, we will be welcoming our Sunday School students to share special music with us in 
worship. 

- On Sunday Nov 19th, we will be receiving a special offering in our Little Church in memory of Gloria 
Miller. In consultation with Glen, the money will go towards ELCA World Hunger. 

- November 26th is Christ the King Sunday and marks the end of the church year. Dale Freberg will be our 
guest preacher. 

- For two Wednesdays in November (November 8th and November 15th) we will be hosting a Compline 
Service (Night Prayer) at 7:30pm. 

 
Equip 

- We have 10 students and 3 adults registered for the 2024 Youth Gathering in New Orleans! We will be 
working with students and families to make plans for the trip and to help raise funds. 

(Continued on page 10) 



 10 

 

- On Sunday November 12th, our new lay visitation coordinator Gayle Holte, will present a Ministry 
Matters Moment about our visitation ministry. Then on Sunday November 19th after worship, we will 
host a training session for our lay visitors. 

- As part of our Reconciling in Christ process we held a Bible study using the resource Reconciling 
Scripture for Lutherans on Sunday October 22nd. We had some good conversation and decided to do a 
follow-up study. The date of that second Bible study has not yet been set, but will likely take place in 
January. We have ordered an additional 20 copies of the resource for people. 

- Our Children’s Christmas Program, A Very Mixed-up Christmas Pageant, has begun rehearsals! Emily 
Hansen will be leading a small choir of confirmation aged students to sing for the program as well. 

 
Send 

- MOOW hosted a blanket drive throughout the month of October. The blankets that were collected are 
now being distributed through our Little Free Pantry. 

 
- Chippewa Valley Habitat for Humanity are building houses here in Menomonie. One of the houses is 

a“faith build” and is being supported by the Menomonie Area Mission Coalition (MAMC) which OSL 
is a part of. On Sunday December 3rd, Becky Kneer will do a Ministry Matters Moment about the build 
and the ways in which people can get involved. In addition, Becky, together with Paul and Jean 
Conklin, will be available during the coffee hour on that day to answer questions and help people get 
connected. 

 
- Council is scheduled to serve the Monday night meal to LCM students on Monday November 27th. 

New Business 

 

A. Committee Reports 

[a] Worship–no additional report. 

[b] Youth and Family–no additional report. 

[c] Personnel–Becky Scheuffele is going to step down at church treasurer effective at the end of February. 

[d] Property Management 

  Parking lot light fixtures were replaced. It was less than planned; cost was $657. 

 

Continued discussions of looking into updates potentially needed for the kitchen to be available for 
commercial use. 

[e] Mission Endowment–no additional report. 

[f] Health Ministry–no additional report. 

[g] MOOW–working on blanket drive, Habitat build. 

[h] Technology–no additional report. 

B. Lord’s Prayer 

C. Adjourn 

Meeting adjourned at 7:27pm. 
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Christ in Our Home Booklet 
 

We have  
booklets available in the Friendship Room or stop 
in the office to pick one up. 
 
If you would like a copy mailed to you, please call 
the office at 715-235-0693 or send an email to 
office@oslme.com with your request. 
 
We have regular print and a limited number of 
big print booklets available.  Indicate which size 
print you would like. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Fair Trade  
products are available for 

sale in the Friendship 
Room. 

Coffee $7.00 
Cocoa $5.00 

 

The “A.M.ers Women’s Bible Study meets at:  
9am on the first Thursday of every month  

in the Friendship Room.  
Use the parking lot entrance door. 

 
For information contact Jan Willow, 715-235-9571 

The Reading Club  meets: 
 the third Wednesday of each month,  

September to June at 1pm  
in the Friendship Room. 

 
Like all good Lutherans, we start with coffee and 
dessert, followed by a short business meeting.  We 
also talk about any good books we have read during 
the previous month. 
 
If you are interested in learning more about the 
Reading Club, contact President Marie Young at  
715-235-4690 or mkyoung4690@gmail.com. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The latest partnership update from the Evangelical Lutheran Church in Malawi is available to read 
here. 

mailto:office@oslme.com
mailto:mkyoung4690@gmail.com
mailto:mkyoung4690@gmail.com
https://oslme.com/lutheran/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/Malawi_Update_December_2023-2.pdf
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 2023 Lefse/Bake Sale 

Lefse:  it all starts with potatoes…. 

Rolling out the lefse dough; frying the lefse; cooling the lefse for packaging…. 

Making other 
Scandinavian 
delicacies; 
packaging 
them and 
pricing them 
for sale. 

Finally the day of the 
sale—December 2nd. 
 
 

The sale was a success!  Thank you to all 
the volunteers who helped make this 
another successful year!   
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We thank those who have given to the following special funds: 

In Memory of Richard Davis 
 Building Fund:  Laila Davis 
 
In Memory of Don Kuether 
 Building Fund:  Mark & Sonya Kalscheur; Jane Kingzett; Hank & Marge Kunkel 
 ELCA World Relief:  Martha Wallen 
 General:  Randy & Mary Eide; Len & Marian Ellison; Judy Kirk; Patricia Kuether; 
 Doug & Ann Larson; Barb Lyon; Richard & Jeanne Rothaupt; Gary & Sue Russo; 
 Ralph & Sharon Schulz; Bob & Jan Willow; Eric & Michelle Witte; Marie Young 
 Little Free Pantry:  Gloria Kraemer 
 
In Memory of Jim Holte 
 General:  William & Kay Hagedorn 
 Music:  Gayle Holte 
 
In memory of John & Barb Deutscher and Janna Schuknecht 
 General:  Julie Schuknecht 
  
Special Gifts 
 Building Fund:  Delta Kappa Gamma 
 Greatest Needs:  Julie Bloom 
 Music:  Julie Bloom 
 OSL Women  (bake sale donations):  Jim & Pauline Knutson; Leonard & Sharon Sterry 

 
 
 
 

To the family of 
Reggie Anderson 
Died 12.6.2023 

 
To the family of 
Peggy Snustad 

(Sonya Kalscheur’s sister-in-law) 
 

To the family of  
Shelly Clements 
Died 12.21.2023 

(Don & Jerene Clement’s daughter) 

———————————————————————————————————————— 

 

 
 
 

Baptized: December 10, 2023 
 

Sullivan Andrew McQuillan 
 

Parents: 
Daniel & Alyssa McQuillan 
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(715) 235-0693 
 

Senior Pastor:  Rev. Heather T. Wigdahl, Ext. 203 
Associate Pastor:  Rev. Sarah L. Miller, Ext. 204 
Pastor Emeritus: Rev. Don Wisner 
 
Administrative Assistant: 
 Bonnie Christianson, Ext. 201 
 Judy Kirk, Ext 201 
 
Bookkeeper:  
 Kim Holten, Ext. 202 
 
Contributions:  
 Bonnie Christianson, Ext. 202 
 
Custodian:   
 Josh Madsen, Ext. 217 
 
Music Ministry:  
 Michaela Gifford, Ext. 216 
 
Youth & Family Ministry:  
 Denise Vick, Ext. 206 
 
OSL Choir Director:  Jean Enyeart 
Bell Choir Director:  Merlyn Aude 
Worship Band Leader:  Ted Bensen 
Wedding Coordinator:  Michaela Gifford 
 

President:  Rod Smeltzer 
VP:  Lindsay Barnhart 
Secretary:  Katie Benson 
 
 
Beth Mason 
Jeff Vick 
Marni Waznik 
Sarah Place 
Gayle Holte 
Jeff Jaeger 
Treasurer: Becky Scheuffele 

Please call the church office at 715-235-0693 or email 

office@oslme.com to schedule a baptism.  

If you have “contribution” questions, contact Bonnie 
Christianson at: contributions@oslme.com 
 
If you have “billing” questions, contact Kim Holten, 
please email her at: bookkeeper@oslme.com  
 
If you would like to “volunteer” on Sunday mornings, 
contact Judy Kirk at:  office@oslme.com 
 
If you have an “announcement” for the Bulletin or 
Scope, contact Bonnie Christianson at: 
bonnie@oslme.com 

Online giving is available on OSL’s website. 
Whether you’re a member, a visitor or a friend, 
you’re able to make regular contributions, a special 
one-time donation, or a memorial gift online using 
your debit or credit card. 
 
As a way to celebrate your online Simply Giving, 
use the brightly colored giving cards (located in the 
pew racks) during the offering collection. 
 
 
 
 
OSL also has a QR (Quick Response) Code:   
 
Give directly using  
the QR Reader app  
on your device!  

 

If you are out of giving envelopes, let the office know. 
We can easily print more. If your offering is in a plain 
envelope, please make sure you write your name and 
number on it so you receive credit. 

mailto:office@oslme.com
mailto:contributions@oslme.com
mailto:bookkeeper@oslme.com
mailto:office@oslme.com
mailto:bonnie@oslme.com
mailto:charis@oslme.com
https://oslme.com/give-online/
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Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
910 9th St E 
Menomonie, WI 54751-2709 
 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

OUR MISSION 
God calls all members of Our Savior’s Lutheran to: 

+WELCOME all to faith in Jesus Christ
+WORSHIP our Lord and Savior 

+EQUIP us for a faith that works in real life 
+SEND us into the world to minister in Jesus’ name 

 
 


